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        Introduced by Rotarian Richalle Cicioni, Mindy Gardner 
helped us to better understand Bridges For Kids,  the YWCA’s mentoring program.

          Mindy has been in Cortland and with the YWCA for twelve years, and has been in charge of the 
Bridges program since 2017.  Bridges For Kids is for children aged from 5-12 years of age.  For  2-3 
hours a week, an adult is paired with a child to bond, and to afford the child extra attention.  During 
the pandemic, Bridges For Kids also started a Pen Pal mentoring program.  Currently, the program 
has 28 mentors and 27 Pen Pal mentors.  They also  have mentors for girl groups.

         In Cortland County, 18.2% of its youth live in poverty, with many moire children near the poverty 
line.  New York State is 32nd in the nation in child poverty,  In addition, it is estimated that roughly 
29% of the youth in Cortland suffer from some type of child abuse.  Bridges For Kids helps girls to see 
different perspectives and backgrounds.  It is a safe place for girls to eat lunch and discuss the things 
that are important to them.

          Bridges For Kids has found that girls who meet with mentors are less likely to miss school, to 
skip class, do drugs, drink alcohol, or suffer from depression.

          What do mentors do with kids?  Everything and anything!  Mainly, they are the extra person for 
the girl to have in her life.

            Another important facet about Bridges that Mindy explained to us that helps the whole child 
are the Family Fun Nights, especially when the kids use the pool in the YWCA or have movies.  When 
you help the family, you help the child.

            Mindy told us how we can help Bridges by sponsoring a Family Fun Night, obtain gift 
certificates for mentors, grocery cards, buy crafts, or donate to the program.

             Thank you Mindy for explaining to us this vital program, and for the fine work you do!


Type to enter 
textbridges@cortlandywca.org
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President Peter Williams reminded us that on Wednesday, February 16, the Chamber of 
Commerce and the Cortland Breakfast Rotary will host an evening meeting at Grace and 
Holy Spirit Church on Court St.   The meeting will be from 5-7PM, and is $7 per person.  
Dianne Higgins will send out the info from the Chamber; they would also appreciate any 
door prizes.

Because of the meeting with the Chamber, there will not be a Cortland Breakfast morning 
meeting on the 16th.  

At the Board meeting on February 1, the Board requested that Rotarians who view the 
meeting on Zoom contribute $5 per meeting on Venmo.

We need a few more people to help set the meeting up on Wednesday mornings.

Mike Shafer—saw Conrad Janke at ONCO in Tully , they both got the last 
Sauerbraten meals.

Pete Williams—for Chuck Feiszli being flexible on Speakers.

Conrad Janke—be gone the next two weeks to Key West and West Palm Beach.

Matt Banazek—was late to meeting because of fire alarm at St. Anthony’s Church, 
no harm done.

Jim Dempsey—wished everyone Happy Groundhogs Day.

Dianne Higgins—Groundhogs Day is her favorite holiday because she knows that 
it is a downhill slide to spring!




